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A 285 acre tract of land 
in Section 1, Pomme de 
Terre Township, Grant 
County, known locally 
as the Soland farm, 
was recently pur-
chased by PHEASANTS 
FOREVER (as an inter-
mediary) with funds 
provided by the Min-
nesota Outdoor Heri-
tage Fund.  Ownership 
of the property is being 

transferred to the U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Ser-
vice with management 
being provided by the 
Fergus Falls Wetland 
Management District. 

Doug Wells, Wildlife 
Refuge Specialist in the 
Fergus Falls district, 
says in his grant appli-
cation, ά²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ Ƴŀƴπ
age the site as a Wa-
terfowl Production 

Area.  Our objectives 
are to restore the 
grasslands and wet-
lands on the site, de-
molish the building site, 
and open the site to 
public use for hunting 
and other appropriate 
ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜǎΦέ 

²Ŝƭƭǎ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜǎΣ άThe 
site has 186 acres of 
cropland that we plan 
to seed to a grass and 
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wildflower mix this 
spring.  We have a basic 
seed mix which consists 
of several native grass 
species, but we are look-
ing for additional fund-
ing to purchase addi-
tional native wildflowers 
to provide more diver-
sity in the grassland 
seeding.  A more diverse 
seeding will improve the 
nesting cover for water-
fowl, be more resilient 
to invasion by nonnative 
weeds, be better 
adapted to short term 
climate variations, and 
provide the higher insect 
populations important 
to chicks of grassland 
ƴŜǎǘƛƴƎ ōƛǊŘǎΦέ 

The Soland WPA is not 
eligible for development 
funding from the Out-
door Heritage Fund.  
The USFWS is contribut-
ing about $150 per acre 
toward the project, but 
at least another $50 per 
acre is needed if the 
more diverse seed mix is 
to be used throughout. 

The Soland WPA project 
aligns closely with 
tI/¢Ωǎ ƳƛǎǎƛƻƴΥ ǘƻ ǇǊƻπ
mote the long-term 
stewardship of the land 
and its related re-
sources. PHCT has con-
tributed $2,000 to the 
project.  Hopefully 
other local conservation 
organizations will also 
help out. 

Verne Ostrom shows off the 2012 Habitat Conservation Award presented 
to him by the Board of Directors at the March 12 Pioneer Heritage Conser-
vation Trust meeting.  Standing, from left, are Directors Tony Rondeau, 
Marc Lundeen, John Seim, Secretary Lars Nelson, and President Craig De-
WƻƴƎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǇƭŀǉǳŜ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅǎ ǘƘŜ tI/¢ Ƴƻǘǘƻ όǎŜŜ ōŀŎƪ ǇŀƎŜύ ŀƴŘ ǎŀȅǎ άFor 
your Outstanding Efforts in Developing and Implementing Conservation 
tǊŀŎǘƛŎŜΦέ  Others receiving the award but unable to attend the meeting 
were Dean Elmer, George Larson  and Carl Madsen.  All four were instru-
mental in the 1985 formation of PHCT. 

PHCT PLEDGES $2,000 TO HABITAT RESTORATION PROJECT 
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owners to sign up. 

Josh Meissner, a Bran-
don area native, gradu-
ated from the Univer-
sity of Minnesota-
Crookston in 2008 with 
a major in Natural Re-
sources Management.  
Since graduation he 
has worked for Natural 
Resources Conserva-
tion Service (NRCS) and 
the local Soil and Wa-
ter Conservation Dis-
trict (SWCD) with vari-
ous job responsibilities. 

Most recently WƻǎƘΩǎ 
assignment was to 
work with landowners, 
consulting and assist-
ing with new or re-
newal CRP applica-
tions.  Because of the 
maze of regulations 
and the mountain of 
paperwork required 
manyτperhaps 
mostτlandowners 
would just throw up 
their hands before the 
application was com-
ǇƭŜǘŜΦ  WƻǎƘΩǎ ƘŜƭǇ Ƙŀǎ 
been critical to the 
submission of com-
plete and acceptable 
new and renewal CRP 
applications by land-
owners.  But this win-
ter (surprise, surprise!) 
funding cuts forced 

NRCS and SWCD to tell 
WƻǎƘ άƴƻ ƳƻǊŜέΦ  

IŜǊŜΩǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ tI9!{π
ANTS FOREVER 
stepped in. 

Since February, Josh 
has been a Farm Bill 
Biologist for PHEAS-
ANTS FOREVER with 
Douglas County his as-
signed work area.  
Through a unique part-
nering he continues to 
work as a part of the 
NRCS and SWCD staff, 

guiding farmers and 
landowners in design-
ing, developing, and 
funding habitat im-
provements.  Pioneer 
Heritage Conservation 
Trust has made a $500 
grant to PHEASANTS 
FOREVER to help them 
fund this important 
program.  Other local 
conservation organiza-
tions have also joined 

in the effort. 

Eighty eight renewal 
general CRP contracts 
were submitted in 
Douglas County by the 
April 13 deadline.  Josh 
says άǿŜ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƘŜŀǊ 
by mid-June how many 
of these will be ap-
proved and funded.  I 
hope 60 or 70 will be 
accepted, but realisti-
Ŏŀƭƭȅ LΩƭƭ ōŜ ŘŜƭƛƎƘǘŜŘ ƛŦ 
we get half since fund-
ƛƴƎ ƛǎ ǎƻ ǎƘƻǊǘΦέ  Josh 
continues, άL ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾŜ 
23 landowners with 40 
continuous CRP con-
ǘǊŀŎǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜΩǾŜ ŎƻƳπ
pleted since last fall, 
and 11 landowners 
with 15 continuous CRP 
contracts that we have 
yet to write up and 
ǎǳōƳƛǘΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ 
busy this summer, but 
this is the only way 
much of this critical 
wildlife habitat is going 
ǘƻ ōŜ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘŜŘΗέ 

To learn more about 
the general and con-
tinuous enrollment 
CRP programs or devel-
oping wildlife habitat 
on your farm, contact 
your local NRCS office 
or email Josh at jmeiss-
ner@pheasantsforever
.org . 

MEETINGS 
The Pioneer Heritage 
Conservation Trust 
Board of Directors 
meets on the second 
Monday of March, 
June, September and 

Ruger caliber.  Marcus 
bought his spot on the 
raffle board while at 
Elk Lake Heritage Pre-
serve, Hoffman, on a 
pheasant hunting trip 
with his dad. 

December.  The next 
meeting will be held at 
7:00 PM, June 11, 2012 
at its corporate offices 
located at the Evans-
ville Historical Founda-
tion, 304 South Gran 
Street, Evansville.   

HABITAT ENHANCING CRP PROGRAM IN CRISIS 
Did you know that 
Douglas County alone 
has 256 agricultural 
producers who have 
150 Conservation Re-
serve Program (CRP) 
contracts that expire in 
2012? 

The federal CRP pro-
gram, in a nutshell, 
pays landowners an 
annual rental to keep 
farmland out of crop 
production and in a 
conserving use such as 
wildlife cover or forest 
tree production.  
Across the nation 
about 30 million acres 
are currently enrolled 
in CRP, and contracts 
on an estimated 6.5 
million acres will expire 
on Sept. 30, 2012.  The 
expiring Douglas 
County contracts cover 
5094 acresτacres that 
may be lost as wildlife 
habitat because of the 
current higher profit-
ability of growing corn 
or beans. 

PHEASANTS FOREVER 
in Minnesota and 
Douglas County has 
ǘŀƪŜƴ ǘƘƛǎ άōǳƭƭ ōȅ ǘƘŜ 
ƘƻǊƴǎέ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ 
to encourage renewal 
of expiring contracts 
and entice new land-

GUN RAFFLE 
WINNER 

Marcus Kelly, 18, won 
the PHCT spring gun 
raffle for the Savage 
bolt action rifle in 204 

JOSH MEISSNER 

mailto:jmeissner@pheasantsforever.org
mailto:jmeissner@pheasantsforever.org
mailto:jmeissner@pheasantsforever.org


Page 3 Pioneer Heritage Conservation Trust 

The (Pioneer Heritage 
Conservation) Trust 
came together in 
1985Σέ /ŀǊƭ aŀŘǎŜƴ 
ōŜƎŀƴ Ƙƛǎ ǎǘƻǊȅΦ  άThere 
was Vernon Ostrom, 
Dean Elmer, George 
Larson and me.  One of 
the things we wanted 
to do was to have a 
logo for the trust.  In 
1986 or 1987 we had a 
little contest and of-
fered a prize for the 
best logo.  Ross Heir 
came up with his water 
color painting of an 
upland sandpiper 
perched on the sickle of 
ŀƴ ƻƭŘ Ƙŀȅ ƳƻǿŜǊΦέ   

LOGO PAINTING DONATED TO TRUST 
Ross Heir is a well 
known wildlife artist 
living in Crookston.  
Sometime after the 
logo contest, Carl re-
calls, he bought the 
original water color 
painting from Ross.  
Ross released the pro-
duction rights at that 
time so PHCT could 
make prints if desired. 

άL ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜ 
framed after I bought 
ƛǘΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ƘŀƴƎπ
ing on my wall ever 
sinceΣέ ǎŀƛŘ /ŀǊƭΦ  άbƻǿ 
ƛǘΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŦƻǊ tI/¢ ǘƻ 
ƘŀǾŜ ƛǘΣ ǎƛƴŎŜ ƛǘΩǎ ŀƴ 
important piece of 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅΦέ 

The Board of Directors of Pioneer Heritage Conser-
Ǿŀǘƛƻƴ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ /ŀǊƭ aŀŘǎŜƴΩǎ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ŀǘ 
the March 12 meeting.  Showing off the original wa-
tercolor painting before it takes its place on the wall 
of the corporate office, are (left to right) John Seim, 
Marc Lundeen, Secretary Lars Nelson, Rick Paulson,  
President Craig DeJong, and Tony Rondeau.   Read 
/ŀǊƭΩǎ ǎǘƻǊȅ ŀǘ ǊƛƎƘǘΦ 

Above is a close-up of the logo painting.  Note the 
ŀǊǘƛǎǘΩǎ ƛƴŎǊŜŘƛōƭŜ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ŘŜǘŀƛƭΦ  A caption 
typed on a note on the back of the painting says 
άThe logo of the Pioneer Heritage Conservation 
Trust shows an Upland sandpiper perched on an 
old hay mower.  The mower rests in an odd corner 
of native prairie, surrounded by an array of color-
Ŧǳƭ ǿƛƭŘŦƭƻǿŜǊǎΦέ   

HEN HOUSES ROLLED 

WŜǊǊȅ aŀǘƛǎƻƴΣ ƭŜŦǘΣ ƎƛǾŜǎ ŀ άǘƘǳƳōǎ ǳǇέ ŀǎ ƘŜΣ 
[ƻǊƴŜ {ƛŜǾŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ [ƻǊƴŜΩǎ ǎƻƴ WƻŜ ƘŀŘ оп Ƴŀƭπ
lard nesting cylinders on the trailer and ready to 
go in early March.  Most of these cylinders re-
placed older, weathered, units that will be 
brought in for refurbishing; some will be installed 
as new nests.  More than 500 nest cylinders were 
rolled or rerolled last winter.  The efforts of PHCT 
members and volunteers involved in the project 
each year give Mallard nesting success a signifi-
cant boost in Pope, Douglas, Otter Tail and Grant 
counties. 



Our time on earth is brief, yet the land goes on forever, carrying with it the 
marks of each succeeding landowner.  As fleeting trespassers on land that 
belongs to future generations, we must touch the land gently, caring for it 
as true stewards, so that those who assess our record will see our love and 
respect for the land and life. 

2012 Officers and Directors 
Craig DeJong, President, Director, Pope Co. 
    320 239 2746    cdejongmn@gmail.com  
 

Lars Nelson, Sec-Treas, Director, Douglas Co. 
    320 834 4006      larsnelson@gctel.com  
 

Marc Lundeen Director, Douglas Co. 
Mark Nikolas Director, Pope Co. 
 

Dave Williams Director, Grant Co. 
Dustin Steenblock Director, Grant Co. 
 

Tony Rondeau Director, Ottertail Co. 
Stephan Henry, Jr. Director, Ottertail Co. 
 

John Siem  Director At Large 
 

Rick Paulson Accountant 
 

Dale Stinton  Newsletter Editor 
218 205 5387 dgstinton@gctel.com 

PIONEER HERITAG E 
CONSERVATION 

TRUST 
Box  33 7 ,  Evans v i l l e , 

MN.  56 32 6 

THIS MALLARD HEN 
might have made a 
mistake, but we hope 
ƻǳǊ ǊŜŀŘŜǊǎ ǿƻƴΩǘΗ  
Take a look at the bot-
tom of the mailing la-
bel on this newslet-
terτǘƘŀǘΩǎ ȅƻǳǊ ƳŜƳπ
bership expiration 
date.  LŦ ƛǘΩǎ ŀ нлмн 
date, please renew 
now.  Fill out the mem-άhƘΣ ƴƻΗ  L ǿŀǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǎŜŘ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ Ƴȅ ƴŜǎǘ Lb{L59 ǘƘŜ ŎȅƭƛƴŘŜǊΚέ 

bership form below 
and mail it along with 
your check to PHCT.  
Consider converting 
your annual member-
ship to a two year, five 
year, Heritage or Life 
membershipτthat 
may increase your 
2012 tax deduction as 
well as help the trust! 

²ŜΩǊŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōΗ 

www.phctrust.org 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

PIONEER HERITAGE CONSERVATION TRUST MEMBERSHIP FORM 

All information is for the use of PHCT only.   Please make your check payable to PHCT. 
Mail to PHCT, PO Box 337, Evansville, MN  56326      Donations are tax deductible under IRS Code Sec. 501(c)3 

____New membership    ____Renewal membership      Your check number_________   Amount $_________ 

___$25 Annual    ___$45 Two years    ___$100 Five years    ___$500 Life    ___$1000 Heritage    ___Other Gift 

Name(s):_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: _________________________________________________________________________________ 

City:  _____________________________________    State:  ________________   Zip:  __________________ 

Home Phone: (_____) ______________  E-Mail:  ________________________________________________ 
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